

Federation Council Pleased With Google's Russian Privacy Policy

By The Moscow Times

November 11, 2013



The Federation Council's commission on information technology is pleased that Google has modified its privacy policy to harmonize it with provisions of the Russian Constitution, commission head Ruslan Gattarov said Monday.

A Federation Council task force met with Google representatives in September to discuss confidentiality issues, in particular points in the privacy contract which allow Google to scan users' emails and provide the results to business partners, Digit.ru reported.

Gattarov said after the meeting that the policy was clear in the English language privacy agreement but not the Russian-language one, and hence the task force asked Google to improve the Russian text.

The new version of the agreement "ensures that the transfer of personal data to third persons is limited by a series of procedures guaranteeing its security," Gattarov said, adding "It's

gratifying that they listened to us."

Original url:

https://www.themoscowtimes.com/2013/11/11/federation-council-pleased-with-googles-russian-privacy-policy-a29431